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REFLECTION 

 NEWSLETTER OF THE WAGGA WAGGA VETERAN	
 	

AND VINTAGE MOTOR CLUB INCORPORATED	
 	

ESTABLISHED 1967      INCORPORATED 1987   	
	

OFFICE BEARERS 
 
PRESIDENT    
VICE PRESIDENT Annie Taylor 0422 135 005 ataylor@forrestcentre.com.au 
SECRETARY Janelle Clout 0418 253 010 wagga@batteryworld.com.au 
TREASURER Brian Hanson 0269 223 316 b.c.hanson@gmail.com 
MAGAZINE EDITOR Sue Kelly 0428 616 921 susanhoad@gmail.com 
SOCIAL EVENTS DIRECTOR Ian Holgate 0269 219 772 ianholgate1950@gmail.com 
REGISTRATION OFFICER Gerald Rainbird 0269 202 379 grainbird61@gmail.com 
RALLY DIRECTOR    
PROPERTY & LIBRARY OFFICER David Campbell 0428 691 438 pilgrimdave1958@yahoo.com    
PUBLICITY OFFICER Julie Rockliff 0269 264 947 julie.rocky1@gmail.com 
CLUB GROUNDS OFFICER John Rockliff 0269 264 947 john.rockliff1@gmail.com 

 
SUB – COMMITTEES 

 
SOCIAL EVENTS CLUB GROUNDS REGISTRATION MAGAZINE JUNE RALLY PUBLICITY 
Ian Holgate John Rockliff Gerald Rainbird Sue Kelly  Julie Rockliff 
Bob Maslin Ian Holgate Peter Billingham Stuart Le Lievre  David Bredin 
Craig Kelly Peter Fitzpatrick Ian Holgate Rob Le Lievre  Merv Halbisch 
 Rodney Bredin Wayne Clout Chris Billingham  John Rockliff 
 Wayne Clout John Rockliff Brian Hanson  Colleen Rainbird 
  Ian Condon Craig Kelly  Gerald Rainbird 
     Robyn Petts 
 

MEETINGS 
Monthly meetings are held at 7.30 pm on the first Friday of each month at the clubrooms, corner of Docker 
and Morgan Streets, Wagga Wagga. All members, guests and visitors are welcome. 

CLUB EVENTS 
Club events are held on various days during the year.  Please check the "Coming Events" section of this       
newsletter for details.  For vehicles on “Club Plates”, a copy of the club magazine with the ‘Events calendar’  
showing the sanctioned events must be in the member’s vehicle when on these specific events. 

STATEMENT OF OBJECTS 
The Club's Statement of Objects is as follows: 
For the association of persons interested in Veteran, Vintage, Classic and Post Classic motor vehicles. 

To encourage the restoration, preservation, use and display of these vehicles and associated literature, 
films, photographs, tape recordings and video tapes. 

To demonstrate the capabilities of these vehicles by engaging in competitions including economy trials, 
regularity runs, observation events, motorkhanas, concourse competitions and vehicle rallies. 

To encourage goodwill, friendship, and communication between members of this Club, and between 
members of this Club and all other persons, clubs and associations having like Objectives. 
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MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 1st SEPTEMBER 2017 
Held	at	the	Clubrooms,	Docker	&	Morgan	Sts.	Wagga	
Wagga	
Meeting	 opened	 by	 Vice	 President	 A.	 Taylor	 at		
7.30pm	
PRESENT	:	19	
	APOLOGIES:	14	
	
MINUTES	FROM	THE	PREVIOUS	MEETING	
It	was	moved	 by	 J.	 Clout	 	 seconded	 C.	 Holgate	 	 that	
the	minutes	from	the	Monthly	Meeting	held	on	the	4th	
August	 and	 as	 read	 at	 the	 September	 Meeting	 be	
accepted.					Carried	
	
BUSINESS	ARISING	FROM	PREVIOUS	MINUTES	
BBQ”s:	 It	 is	 the	 recommendation	 of	 the	 committee	
that	the	club	purchase	1	s/s	bbq.	
B.	 Smith	 moved	 seconded	 P.	 Hoey	 that	 the	 club	
purchase	a	new	s/s	bbq.		Carried	
Management	 Plan:	 This	 was	 discussed	 at	 the	
Committee	Meeting,	 we	 thought	maybe	 a	 5-10	 year	
plan	 was	 enough.	 This	 will	 be	 discussed	 at	 the	 next	
meeting	
	
CORRESPONDENCE	IN	
*Receipt	from	Destination	NSW	
*Invite	to	Model	Aero	Club	open	day	23rd	Sept	
*Bush	Telegraph	
	*Birthday	card	from	M	Park		
*Update	letter	from	Australian	Business	Register	
*Email	from	Wagga	Council	re	display	day	2018	
*Club	Insurance	
*Flyer	for	Cooma	Motorfest	4th	Nov	
	
CORRESPONDENCE	OUT	
Email	 to	 Southern	Motoring	Group	&	Wagga	 Council	
re	change	of	contact	
	
BUSINESS	FROM	CORRESPONDENCE	
*Invites	were	passed	over	to	Ian	
*Brian	will	update	Business	Register	
	

TREASURERS	REPORT	
	B.	Hanson	moved		2nd	J.	Clay	that	the	report	as	tabled	
be	accepted		carried	
	
COMMITTEE:	
*Management	plan	was	discussed	
*We	had	a	sewerage	blockage,	Council	has	cleared	
*It	was	decided	to	put	in	more	outside	lighting.	Gerald	
to	follow	up	
	*	John	will	organise	to	get	pot	holes	filled	near	gate.	
*Discussion	was	held	re	rally	

GENERAL	BUSINESS	
*October’s	 Committee	meeting	 will	 be	 held	 on	 Tues	
3rd	Oct	because	of	the	long	weekend.	
*Charles	had	a	report	back	from	the	Morris	Club,	who	
we	 catered	 for,	 very	 grateful	 for	 the	 hospitality	 our	
members	showed	to	them	
*P.	Fitzpatrick	asked	to	use	the	rooms	for	about	1/2h	
on	Mon	night	
*Gerald	 reminded	 members	 that	 Registration	 Day	 is	
not	far	off,	get	your	vehicles	in	order.	Will	be	targeting	
brakes,	also	will	pick	out	vehicles	to	go	up	on	hoist	to	
check	under	carriage.	29th	Oct	
	
RALLY	
Some	discussion	was	held	on	the	direction	of	the	rally.	
Public	parking	has	become	a	problem.	
Issues	 with	 Downside	 re	 liability	 &	 insurance	 and		
manpower	for	2018.	
The	 Oct	 Committee	 Meeting	 will	 be	 open	 to	 all	
members	to	come	along	to	discuss	the	direction	of	the	
rally	for	2018.	7.30pm	at	clubrooms	
	
PAST	EVENTS	
Members	attended	
Social	Day	
Restoration	Run	
Midweek	Run	
Ganmain	Show	
Film	Day	
Morris	Club	visit	
Illabo	Speedway	
Ian	reported	on	coming	events	
Meeting	closed	at	8.20pm	
																	_____________________	
REMINDER	
SUBS	are	now	due	
$60.00	
This	can	be	done	by	direct	debit	or	given	to	Brian	

Direct	debit	details	
Bank:		Commonwealth	Bank	
BSB:		062600	
A/C	No:		00900546	

Please	include	your	name	in	the	Payment	
Reference	
	
Q:	Where	did	the	sheep	go	on	vacation?	
A:	The	Baaaaaahamas!	
	
Q:	What	do	you	call	a	thieving	alligator?	
A:	A	crookodile!	
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WANTED - MEMORABILIA 
The 50th Dinner committee are looking for any club 
memorabilia. 

This could be rally trophies, jackets, trophy trays, 
newspaper clippings, Christmas cards. Anything from 
the clubs past. 

We are having tables at the dinner to display the items 
and they will be returned to you after the dinner. 

Contact David Bredin or Janelle if you can loan us 
anything. 

The Dinner is on Saturday 23rd September 

	
MID	WEEK	RUN	AUGUST	
Mid	 week	 run	 ended	 up	 at	 the	 new	 coffee	 shop	 at	
Lake	Village	shopping	centre.		A	nice	afternoon	coffee	
run	

Taken	from	the	Bush	Telegraph	
The	police	patrol	have	signaled	to	the	car	 in	front	 	to	
pull	 over	 to	 allow	 for	 an	 extra	 wide	 load	 which	 has	
just	entered	the	freeway	to	pass	safely.	The	car	does	
not	pull	over,	so	the	police	rush	up	beside	it	to	get	the	
drivers	attention.	
They	look……	No	driver,	welcome	to	the	world	of	
driverless	cars.	
Can	you	envisage	a	driverless	Bathurst.	Kind	of	 takes	
away	all	the	excitement	of	the	race.	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
Q:	 What	 do	 you	 get	 if	 you	 cross	 a	 Beatle	 and	 an	
Australian	dog?	
A:	A	Dingo	Starr	
	
	

	
	

VISITING	CLUB	
The	Riverland	Veteran	&	Vintage	Car	Club	(Peterborough		S.A	)	will	be	visiting	Wagga	on	

Tues	26th	Sept.	

Our	club	will	be	hosting	them	for	a	BBQ	dinner	on	this	night.	Dinner	is	at	6pm.	Cost	will	be	$15.	Per	person	

If	anybody	is	able	to	help	on	this	night	from	4.30pm,	please	contact	Janelle	

Image taken: Peterborough Oval, Peterborough, Australia. WWVVMC visiting in 2014 
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WAGGA WAGGA VETERAN 
AND VINTAGE MOTOR 
CLUB 
 
 
 
“A MESSAGE TO ALL 
MEMBERS” 
	
	
	

Our Annual General Meeting was held on Friday 4th August, 2017 and I would like to congratulate 
and thank those members who have contributed in the past, they have done a superb job and 
should be praised for their efforts. A congratulations to those members who have taken on 
Committee roles once more. 
There are still two (2) positions on the Committee that have not been filled i.e., President and 
Rally Director.  This is an opportunity for you to step forward and help shape the WWVVMC.  If 
you are interested in helping out, please speak to the previous President and Rally Director about 
their roles.   The Club needs to have an active Committee to continue the advancement of the 
Club, which would benefit all members, but to also deal with the business aspects associated with 
running a Club such as ours. 
At the Annual General Meeting, members present were advised that nine (9) of our hard working 
and valued members will not be available to assist in the running of the June 2018 Rally. 
Our Club (the Wagga Wagga Veteran and Vintage Motor Club Inc.) is the “Club of Excellence” 
when it comes to arranging and running a Rally.  Many other motor clubs travel long distances to 
attend our Rally and this is all due to the hard work from our members, past and present. 
To get some ideas on how the June 2018 Rally might be run and  as previously mentioned,  this is 
due to the shortage of members who will not be available to assist, I am inviting Members to a 
meeting on Tuesday 3rd October , 2017  7.30pm at the Club rooms.  Hopefully, from this meeting 
the Committee can present some of these ideas at the monthly meeting on Friday 6th October, 
2017 and a decision can be made.  Remember, this is only for the 2018 June Rally. 
 

“Remember, Many hands make light work”. 
Happy Motoring 
Annie Taylor 

Vice President 

WWVVMC 

1st September 2017 
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AN	ACT	OF	KINDNESS	
	
Beside	my	lounge	chair	sits	a	small	table	with	reading	
lamp.	At	the	front	of	that	table	sits,	amongst	other	
treasures,	a	40	year	calendar	and	pen.	The	base	of	the	
calendar	is	made	from	huon	pine,	displaying	beautiful	
colour	and	such	fine	growth	rings	that	you	can	only	
just	distinguish	the	many	years	of	very	slow	growth.	
The	carpentry	is	perfect,	as	too	is	the	satin	finish;	not	
that	I	would	have	expected	anything	different.	
	
The	calendar	and	pen	are	special	to	me	because	they	
were	made	by	a	club	member,	especially	for	me,	for	
no	other	reason	than	he	wanted	to.	Whilst	I	thought	
he	didn’t	need	to	go	to	that	amount	of	trouble	for	me,	
he	insisted	on	me	providing	my	favourite	timber	and	
reminded	me	repeatedly	over	ensuing	years	until	I	
produced	the	small	piece	of	pine	that	he	required.	I	
had	purchased	that	pine	in	2003	when	touring	Tassie	
for	my	50th.		
	
Thankyou	Geoff	Petts,	you	are	fondly	remembered.	
	 	 Author:	Stu	Le	Lievre.	
	
OFFICIAL	OPENING	OF	DOWNSIDE	HALL	
EXTENSIONS	-	June	2017	
	

	
Cutting of ribbon. Darryl Maguire member for Wagga and Greg 
Conkey Mayor. 
	

	
Barbeque	area	and	
	
Back	verandah	
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Stuart Meiklejohn, Chairman, Downside Committee 
	
Rob	LeLievre,	President	WWVVMC	

	
Ed:	 	 Apologies	 for	 this	 not	 being	 published	 in	 an	
earlier	magazine.		With	the	Rally	and	AGM	things	have	
been	put	aside,	but	it	has	finally	made	it.	

MOWING 
ROSTER 
Saturdays - 
2017 

 

16th September 
Peter Fitzpatrick* 
Adrian Clout 

* Denotes key holder. 
The date indicated is the 
weekend you must mow. 
If you cannot make it, 
please contact the key 
holder to make other 
arrangements or change 
places with somebody 
from another weekend. 
Phil Hoey mows the main 
lawns and you only have 
to do around the 
gardens, the edges and 
clean the 
toilets. 
The full 2017 mowing 
roster is on the Member 
Section of the website. 

30th September 
John Rockliff* 
Jeffery Ingram 
14th October 
Rob LeLievre* 
David Sides 
28th October 
Ian Holgate* 
Will McAfee 
11th November 
Stuart LeLievre* 
Peter Billingham 
 

******** 
Charity	Show	and	Shine	to	be	held	on	15th	October	
2017	at	the	Racecourse	off	Travers	Street,	Wagga	
Wagga	
Entry	forms	available.	AT	GATE	ON	EVENT	DAY:	
Murrumbidgee	Turf	Club	Travers	St	entrance	
POST:	Riverina	Monaros	Inc.	and	Holden's	in	the	
Riverina	Car	Club	PO	Box	8222,	Kooringal,	NSW,	2650	
(allow	sufficient	time	for	arrival	prior	to	event)	
EMAIL:	riverinamonaro@gmail.com	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	



REFLECTION — SEPTEMBER 2017 
	

WAGGA	WAGGA	VETERAN	&	VINTAGE	MOTOR	CLUB	INC	–	THE	FAMILY	CLUB																			Page 8	

Inmates at the Junee 
Correctional Centre enrolled in 
a TAFE trade course have 
worked together on a big new 
project, aimed at raising money 
for a local cancer charity. 

Part of a partnership between TAFE NSW and the 
GEO group, the project has seen the inmates fully 
restore a WB Holden ute, which is being raffled off to 
raise money for Junee Can Assist. 

 
A fully rebuilt and restored 1984 WB One Tonner in 
Red Mica. Steel tray with timber inlay, hand fluted 
guards, 253 V8 extractors – 600 Holley, 3 speed auto, 
12” rear and 8” front wheels and a new sound system. 

Tickets $10 each, drawn 1st December 
2017 

See Maureen Fitzgerald or Chris Billingham if you 
would like a ticket.  The ticket book will be available at 
the General meetings until November. 

 

 

Sudoku # 19 Solution 

 

Sudoku 20 

	

He	He…	
Scotch	with	two	drops	of	water	

A	lady	goes	to	the	bar	on	a	cruise	ship	and	orders	a	
Scotch	with	two	drops	of	water.	As	the	bartender	
gives	her	the	drink	she	says,		

'I'm	on	this	cruise	to	celebrate	my	80th	birthday	and	
it's	today...'		

The	bartender	says,	'Well,	since	it's	your	birthday,	I'll	
buy	you	a	drink.		

In	fact,	this	one	is	on	me.'	

As	the	woman	finishes	her	drink,	the	woman	to	her	
right	says,	'I	would	like	to	buy	you	a	drink,	too.'		

The	old	woman	says,	'Thank	you.	Bartender,	I	want	a	
Scotch	with	two	drops	of	water.'		

'Coming	up,'	says	the	bartender		

As	she	finishes	that	drink,	the	man	to	her	left	says,	'I	
would	like	to	buy	you	one,	too..'		

The	old	woman	says,	'Thank	you.	Bartender,	I	want	
another	Scotch	with	two	drops	of	water.'		

'Coming	right	up,'	the	bartender	says.		

As	he	gives	her	the	drink,	he	says,	'Ma'am,	I'm	dying	
of	curiosity.	Why	the	Scotch	with	only	two	drops	of	
water?'		

The	old	woman	replies,	'Sonny,	when	you're	my	age,	
you've	learned	how	to	hold	your	liquor.	Holding	your	
water,	however,	is	a	whole	other	issue	
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RESTORATION	RUN	SUNDAY	6TH	AUGUST	
Prior	 to	 heading	 off	 for	 our	 Restoration	 run	 Ray	
Harrison	 (Rally	 Director)	 presented	 cheques	 to	 both	
the	 Yarragundry	 and	 Forest	 Hill	 Rural	 Fire	 Service	
representatives.	 They	were	 the	proceeds	of	 our	 gold	
coin	 gate	 donation	 at	Downside	 on	 the	 June	Rally	 in	
appreciation	for	their	help	and	support	at	our	Rally.	

	
Yarragundry	and	Forest	Hill	Rural	Fire	Service	representatives	receiving	
their	cheque	from	Ray	Harrison	

	

	
Members	at	Riverina	JetCut	

	
After  morning tea with the Fire Service teams at the club 
rooms we headed off for the day 
First stop, Riverina Jetcut to inspect the traction that was 
in the Botanic Gardens 
Then on to Peter Murphy’s to check out the Chev  
A nice Barbeque lunch was held out at the Holgates 
where we then checked out the Jewett of Geffrey's and 
Margeaux 
After lunch it was off to Cartwrights Hill to look at Neil and 
Robyn Cole's 1925 Studebaker  
The day finished off at Nigel Smith's and having a look at 
his Alldays & Onions  
Thanks to all who participated, it was a great day. 

	

	
Peter	Murphy	and	his	Chev	

	

Nigel	Smiths	Alldays	&	Onions	

	

FOR	SALE	
1966	Ford	Cortina	4	door	
16,000	miles		
Fitted	with	a	1600	motor.		
Exacta	set	up	
New	exhaust	system		
Interior	in	good	original		
$5500.		
Mark	Richards	0488	929	463	
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EARLY	MORRIS	GROUP	VISIT	30th	August	

	

	
A	couple	of	the	visiting	cars	

	

	
Some	of	our	local	WWVVMC	member	cars	

There	 were	 some	 very	 old	 vehicles	 who	 braved	 the	
winter	weather	 to	 travel	 the	 countryside	 in	 their	 old	
Morris	 cars.	 	 They	 enjoyed	 dinner	 at	 the	 clubrooms	
with	some	of	our	members	and	a	good	night	was	had	
by	all.	

	

	
From	the	Editor	
During	final	stages	of	getting	this	magazine	together,	I	
had	the	dreaded,	“Oh	no,	I’ve	got	nothing	but	the	first	
two	pages!”		I	was	able	to	revert	to	an	earlier	version,	
however,	I	feel	that	I	may	have	missed	something.		If	
you	gave	me	something	and	were	expecting	it	in	this	
edition,	please	let	me	know
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GETITOUT&GETITGOING 

Coming Events  – Events  Cal endar 	  P
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WOULD MEMBERS WHO ARE INTENDING TO ATTEND AN EVENT PLEASE NOTIFY THE SOCIAL EVENTS DIRECTOR BY EITHER PHONE OR EMAIL. 	HOPING YOUR 
NAME MAY ENTICE OTHER MEMBERS TO ATTEND THE EVENT. 

 

  

Saturday 16th September 
2017 

Helen Hickey  
0429 816 165 

 

ARDLETHAN SHOW 
Leave Clubrooms at 8.00am it is approx. 100km to Ardlethan should arrive at approx. 9.30am Free family pass to vehicle 
displayers 

2 2 

Wednesday 20th September 
2017 

Ray Tarlinton  
0429 966 684 

MID WEEK RUN 
Leave clubrooms at 1.30pm and have arvo tea somewhere 

1 1 

Saturday 23rd September 
2017 

 RIVERINA TRUCK SHOW AND KIDS CONVOY 
Start at Bowmen Sale Yards at 11.30am  See add on page 10  
 

1 1 

Saturday 23rd September 
2017 

Janelle Clout  
0418 253 010 

 

WAGGA WAGGA VETERAN AND VINTAGE MOTOR CLUB CELBERATES 50 YEARS  
This will be a dinner at the Australian Rules Football Club in Fernleigh Road cost per head will be $50.00                            
See the note in your last news letter 

  

Tuesday 26th September 
2017 

Rob LeLievre        
0419 445 625 

ROB’S WORK SHOP DAY  
Starting at 9.30am at 10 Willow Tree Place 

1 1 

Tuesday 26th September 
2017 

Janelle Clout  
0418 253 010 

DINNER WITH RIVERLAND VETERAN AND VINTAGE CAR CLUB 
 

  

Sunday 1st October 2017 Chris Berry  
0419 090 504 

COOLAMON HISTORICAL FIRE ENGINE MUSTER 
Leave Clubrooms at 9.00am. 
Set up in Cowabbie st between 10.00am and 4.00pm Info on Page 10 

2 2 

Friday 6th October 2017  GENERAL MEETING  
Clubrooms at 7.30 please bring a plate to share for supper. 

2 2 

Sunday 15th October 2017 riverinamonaro@gmail.com RIVERINA MONAROS WAGGA CLASSIC CAR SHOW 
Vehicles must be on display no later than 9.30am entry form to fill in and pay $20.00 on the day  
All classes of Vehicles and Motor Cycles Held at the Murrumbidgee Turf Club  See info on Page 7 

2 2 

Wednesday 18th October Ray Tarlinton       
0429 966 684 

MID WEEK RUN 
Leave clubrooms at 1.30pm and have arvo tea somewhere 

1 1 

Sunday 29th October 2017 Gerald Rainbird  
0269 202 379 

REGO DAY  
Being held again at Wagga Glass & Aluminium in Dobney Ave starting at 8.30am tea and coffee will be available and a BBQ 
lunch. 
ALL VEHICLES ON CLUB PERMIT TO MOVE ARE REQUIRED TO BE INSPECTED ON THIS DAY 

1 4 

Tuesday 31st October 
23017 

Rob LeLievre        
0419 445 625 

 

ROB’S SOCIAL DAY MYSTERY RUN  
Leisurely pace touring East of Wagga  round trip approx. 220 km’s. Purchase morning tea & Pub Lunch.  
Need numbers for catering. Please give Rob a call if you are attending. More info to come in October Reflection.  
rob.lelievre@bigpond.com 

1 1 

Sunday 5th November 2017 Junee Motor Club 
0428241388 

JUNEE MOTOR CLUB CHARITY SHOW & SHINE 
Junee Showground $10.00 entry fee per vehicle 

2 2 
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EVENTS FROM OTHER CLUBS AND SPECIAL INTEREST 
Saturday 16th and Sunday 
17th September 

Bruce Tregilgas 
0438 437 037 

CORRYONG HISTORIC MACHINERY CLUB INC., 10th ANNUAL RALLY 
At Corryong Recreation Reserve alternate contact Greg Hillier  0408 555 131 

Sunday 17 – Friday 22 
September 

Leon Mitchell  
nvr@vvmccsa.org.au 

11th NATIONAL VETERAN and VINTAGE MOTORCYCLE  RALLY will be held at Nurioopta in the Barossa Valley The event is 
for motorcycles manufactured before 31 December 1918 which are still to their original specification.  http://vvmccsa.org.au/nvr 

Sunday 24th September 
2017 

 BAY TO BIRDWOOD 
Vehicles built between 1956 and December 1978 

Saturday 7th and Sunday 
8th October 2017 

Mick Powell 
0417 223 411 

WAGGA CLASSIC MOTORCYCLE RALLY 2017  	Inaugural Rally starting from Apex Park 
Owners of veteran, vintage, classic and modern motorcycles are invited to enter. 
Email: waggaclassicrally@gmail.com  Web: www.waggaclassicmc.org   

Saturday 4th November 
2017 

 YASS CLASSIC 
Held in Banjo Paterson Park just behind the main st and on the banks of the Yass River 

Saturday 4th November 
2017 

Rogan 0412 722 505 COOMA MOTORFEST 

SWAP MEETINGS 
Saturday 23rd September Les Buckley 

0417 296 865 
TEMORA SWAP & SHOW and SHINE 
Car, Bike, Tuck and Tractor 

Sunday 8th October 2017 Len 0418 614 979 MAITLAND SWAP 

Saturday 14th October 2017 Allen Curteis 
0268625848 

PARKS SWAP MEET 

Sunday 15th October 2017 Tony 0448 298 577 TWIN CITY SWAP SHOW’N SHINE 
Jindera Sports Ground 

Sunday 12th November 2017 Brendan 0438 298 717 CULCAIRN SWAP MEET 
Show N Shine $5.00 entry fee 

Saturday Sunday 18th19th 
November2017 

 BENDIGO SWAP 
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